

CAM Authorities Subcommittee Meeting

Illuminate Session

April 4, 2013

2:00-3:30 p.m.

Minutes

In attendance:

FIU: Zhonghua Du
FSU: Ruth Ziegler
FSU Music: Sarah Cohen
UCF: Jeanne Piascik
UF: Priscilla Williams (moderator)
UNF: Susan Massey
USF: Charles Gordon (moderator)

Minutes

The minutes of March 7, 2013 were approved.

Next Subcommittee meeting: Thursday, May 2, 2013, 2-3:30 p.m.

Minutes-taker for next meeting:

Subcommittee updates:

Old Business:

Prioritized list of projects for FLVC

1. UPDY
2. SULs update LCA10

List was approved to be sent to CAM and will be posted to the Shared Bib Wiki.

New Business:

Authorities input for SBTF RDA Task Group:

1. Upcoming maintenance due to RDA changes in authority records

Bibliographic file maintenance will be handled through the Aleph Arrow authority reports by UF and FIU. That is what we have and is the current workflow. With the impact of RDA we continue to hope for support of outsourcing. At the March 2013 CSUL Meeting,

the directors recognized and were supportive of the Authorities White Paper but no action was taken. Betsy Simpson represented CAM at the meeting. Emails from Betsy said that the CSUL is referring the decision about vended authority maintenance to FLVC for possible inclusion in the FY15 budget proposal; SUL lacks the funds to implement. The topic will be added to the June Members Council agenda. We will have to continue doing the manual corrections.

2. New NACO records done according to RDA

As of April 1 all new NACO records are done according to RDA. Priscilla trained and then worked with the Jacksonville Public Library. They refer to Priscilla when they have problems. UF is just beginning and will ramp up when they finish series training. FSU was a test school and has been submitting authority records for a year and ask Priscilla when they have questions. UNF will start when they get another person hired and the training process complete towards the end of the year.

3. Current state of Aleph with regard to new MARC authority fields

Jeanne Piascik from UCF would like the Authority Subcommittee's opinions on the indexing options in Aleph with the new RDA authority records. What and where do we want fields indexed? Jeanne would summarize and send to the SB-RDA Task Force. We want Mary Ann O 'Daniels involvement on this. It was decided that discussion on the list would be best.

The manual updating of access points is all we have unless we can get some action going on the UPDY.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:40 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Ziegler